SAASMC

Minutes Officers/PP Meeting 04/25/2024

Roll Call: President Kenn Ouzts,

1st Vice President Jimmy Spires 2nd, Vice President Sid Gutierrez, 5th Vice President, Charles Cleveland Treasurer, Charles Reece, Secretary, Steve Dixon

Kenn Opened Meeting in Due Form, Mark Murray gave Prayer & Pledge.

Roll Call Temples: El Hasa, Hejaz, Jamil, Jericho, Omar

Secretary Report Read by Steve Dixon, Approved As Read.

Treasurer Report Read By Charles Reece, Approved as Read. Checking \$2795.51 Money Market \$5543.35 Steve To create form for Fall registration.

Old Business : There Was A discussion About a New Form For Fall Festival.

Marvin Spoke about Membership And Stated That The Line Officers Should Be Assigned Temples to Call. Marvin Spoke about Walking the Parade and giving out the SAASMC info. marvin talked about Into Sheet that Jerry Phillips wrote. Marvin spoke about Talking to Uniform Units Director about membership. What is Our Mission Statement.Kenn Spoke about How many Units are in Parades, But not Competing with SAASMC. Kenn Sugested Visiting Other Temples Hospitality, and talk about SAASMC Mark Stated Most units only wanted to parade and not interested in Competition. Kenn stated that there was new units we need to contact, IE Flyers @ Jamil.

New Business:

We Talked About 4-5 VP Potitions, Because they cant be filled.

A discussion Ensued about Dropping 4th & 5th VP positions To Entice Others to get on line. A discussion was had to drop wordage from bylaws about Back to Back Temples having Presidents on Line. Mark Spoke About Temples Not Attending. Motion Was Made and Second. and Passed, on both proposals. We will vote on it at the September meeting. Kenn Talked about being to be a team effort, Steve, Marvin, Charles Spoke about attending Meetings.Discussions continued about this subject for an extended period of time. Marvin & Kenn Spoke about the 2 candidates we have Frady & Buckner.

Charles stated that

drift Trikes would not be competitive an made a motion to have in Novelty Class. Motion & Second , Passed, will vote on at Fall Meeting. A discussion ensued about A Novelty Class for Drift Trikes. Clark Talked about his unit always submitted on time, Marvin Stated you get the forms on thursday at businees meeting.

A discussion ensued about a time penalty for not turning paperwork in on time. There was a Discussion About A Penalty For NOT turning in Forms For Competitionon time, After Aug 1st \$5 penalty per Rider Sept 1st \$10 per Rider,

There was motion to the above it was seconed, a discussion continued. Steve reread about the hospitality fees. than late fee motion on the floor voted and passed.

Marvin Spoke about Overall High Point Drill Joe Q, Marvin stated to do away with Joe Q award. a lengthy discussion ensued.

Marvin Spoke about the Coast Guard Reserve Doing Inspections Change to Let past pres to do inspections

Kenn Talked about Trophies vs Certificates. Charles suggested trophy in liu of money to transportation fund. Kenn stated the new units want trophies. SESA does picture with trophy with receipt we pay \$25 for trophy. Charles Cleveland made motion on trophy or sending money to transportation fund. It was seconded by Reece, voted and pasted.

Respectively Submitted, Steve Dixon

FYI-This Meeting Lasted 1hour 29 minutes 32 seconds